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TITLE:
AN ACT to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the establishment of a twenty year retirement program for members of the New York city employees’ retirement system employed as investigators by district attorneys’ offices

BACKGROUND:

According to the Sponsor’s Memorandum in Support (MIS), investigators in District Attorneys’ Offices perform a valuable law enforcement function for the City of New York and, like other police officers in the City, risk their lives on a daily basis. Currently, investigators are not afforded the same retirement benefits as their colleagues in the police department.  According to the MIS, the proposed legislation seeks to remedy such inequity by instituting a twenty year retirement program for investigators in District Attorneys’ Offices.    

PROPOSED LEGISLATION:

The proposed legislation would establish a twenty-year (regardless of age) retirement program for Tier I, Tier II and Tier IV members of the New York City Employees Retirement System (NYCERS) who are employed as investigators by District Attorneys’ Offices.  Such investigators would have the option to join this program, provided they join within one hundred and eighty days of the effective date of this legislation.  Furthermore, persons who become investigators after the starting date of the program may elect to become a participant within one hundred eighty days after becoming an investigator.   

Participants in the program would be required to make additional contributions to the retirement system.  The percentage amount of such contribution would depend upon the age of each participant when he or she joined the retirement system.  Under the legislation, Tier I members would be eligible to retire upon completion of twenty years of service with an annual benefit equal to fifty percent of the salary earned in the year prior to retirement (final salary).  This legislation would also grant Tier I members who serve beyond the twenty-year period an additional benefit equal to 1/60 of their final average salary, calculated on the basis of the period served between the completion of twenty years of credited service to the date of retirement.  According to the Fiscal Note provided by the Office of the Actuary, Tier II and Tier IV members who join the plan would be eligible to retire after completing 20 years of service with an annual benefit equal to fifty percent of their three-year final average salary.  In the event Tier II and Tier IV members serve beyond the twenty-year period, they would also be eligible for an additional benefit of 1/60 of their final average salary per year of credited service in excess of twenty years.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
See Finance Division Fiscal Impact Statement.
EFFECTIVE DATE:

This legislation would take effect immediately.
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